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by Anna Ruth Scott 

During the summer months, the MYF and the Intermediate fellow­
ships have been doing exceptional work, considering the fact that so 
many of the young people and intermediates have been on ~acations, 
and at various camps, and so on. The main d.ifficul ty has been the 
ever-changing group, as ls generally expected with t ~1e aurnmer- season. 
However, I do think that a lot has been accomplished, 1-:and right here 
at the start I would like to express my thanks to all those young 
people and parents ~ho have made my work so enjoyable these first 
few months. Especially would I like to thank Mr!ll:. Cherry and the 
WSCS for their help with the Sundsy night suppers, for I feel that 
that they, as much as anything else have helped to make the summer 
program successful. 

Since June the Tiret, we have had an evening meeting of both 
the intermediate fellowship and the 1 YF each Sunday night, with the 
members of both g1 ... oups helping with the planning of their 1nd1 vidual 
programs. Much is still to be desired long that line of self reliance 
for getting up good, effective worship services, but I think that that 
will come in time. To help with that planning we have oecured. several 
books that will and has helped ~~ !mmensely, among which are found 
Christ in the Fine Arts, ~he world• s GreE1.t J.:a.donno..8, '.rhe \.orld 1 s 
Religious Poetry., three Alice Bays books of worship an.i others. Al­
ready these books have meant a lot to the group and are the base for 
a library for the young people and intermediates. 

In the last week of July, the intermediates had what was called 
a Saty-At-Home Camp wich is the first one to be held in this confer­
ence as far as we know. It really accomplished the same thing$ as 
a Daily Vacation Bible School would have for that age, but was put 
on a more attractive level for this gwup, which is so difficult to 
deal with. The l'astors• Aides Cla,ss give us $25 to carcy~ on this 
project and during the course of the week, we feed over lOJ intenned-

. iates a.nd wo~·keL-s su)per, along with paying for the material to be 
used as study material for the camp. 7e hope to raalte this an annual 
affair, for it does meet a need that has heretofore been neglected. 
The last night of the Stay-At-Home aamp was held out at Gate I in the 
Duke ''Fore st and there a consecr_eation se1•v1ce was held in con,1unction 
with a picnic to end the very profitable week. 

On Sw1day night September the seventh, the UYF and the WSCS 
lkntertained the studonti.3 fDom Duke Iiemorial who a.re attending College 
this fall. A lovely supper of sandwiches Dnd drinks and other little 
things were served ~nd the students seemea to enjoy 1t very much. 
Previously, nothing had been done for the college students, so it is 
hopedthat tl:'lis will become an annual affair, a.lso. On September 19 
we are planning to have reception for a third of the new Methodist 
Duke Students who will W8J1t to know about the local church when they 
come to Durham. Trinity and Asbury are planning to have the· otheb 
two-thirds. i ehope that these students will thus learn to know the 
various lHethodist churches in town and will thereby feel welcome to 
attend when they are mot attending chapel on the campus. 





On August 20, Dulik Memorial MYF entertained the New Bern Dis­
trict Fellowship team, which is a new thing in the confertmce this 
year. The team only stayed one day and night, and althought they 
were very fine young people, we felt that the project needed a lot 
more planning be fore it was attempted again ne~t year. At least 
Duke Memorial did their part in having the team, even though we !elt 
that so much was to be desired. 

During the ·week end fo September the 20-21 the MYF is planning 
a Spiritual Life Retreat out at the Crabtree Park Area, for the pur­
pose of program planning for the next year and ai.so gain some spirit­
ual food for the cooming year. Among other things we hope to have 
swimming, a square dance, commission meetings of the MYF and two 
speakers that will bring Spiritual Ins;iration to the group. Alread~ 
meals have been planned and fundamental things done to m8'te the re­
treat truly a ppiritual life retreat for these young people who so 
need to be insp~red. 

During a week in Actober this conference hopes to have a 
Religious Vocations'Confernnce at Duke Memorial Church with Troy 
Barretthead!Ulg ~p the planning. This is to show the young men and 
women of your conference what is required of one going into full­
time Christian work in various capacities, and is thought to be a 
very benefickal thing for the youth ~ho are considering this type 
of work. Duke Memorial is asked to furnish 100 beds for that week 
end and I sincerely hope that this group will cooperate wholehearted-
ly for it is a worthwhile project. · 

During this summer, my work has not included much of the 
Chruch School work that it should, but I think that that will be 
worked on as time goes on, for right now the young people and esp­
ecially the intermediates need my attention, so that is where I hhve 
concentrated most. 

Respectively submitted, 




